Dear Representative/Senator-

During the recent open enrollment period for Medicare Part D, I chose an Aetna prescription plan based on the mistaken belief that my pharmacy was included in the network. As it turns out, the information provided by Aetna on Medicare’s plan finder website was inaccurate. 

It should not be too much to ask that the information presented on Medicare plan finder and in other marketing materials be accurate; I just want to choose a plan where the pharmacy I know and trust is in network. Unfortunately, Aetna’s errors have cost me considerable time and headaches as I try to obtain my medications. I was left with three options, none of which was easy. I could either pay cash for the full price of my prescription, take advantage of a special enrollment period provided by Medicare to change my prescription drug plan, which would not have become effective until at least February and required significant time on the phone, or I could change pharmacies immediately to one of Aetna’s network pharmacies, which is unacceptable because I chose the plan specifically because my pharmacy of choice was advertised as “in network”.
This situation needs to be fully investigated. Congress ought to ensure that Medicare beneficiaries are not misled into selecting plans by requiring uniform terminology across plans so seniors are clear on the type of plan they are enrolling in. Choosing the right Part D plan for me is confusing enough as it is.
Sincerely,

